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Swift Creek Baptist Church Clothes Closet and Food Pantry 
 

AS OF DECEMBER 16 WE HAVE FED AND CLOTHED  

1103 PEOPLE IN NEED THIS YEAR! 
 

Don’t forget the food pantry on your next shopping trip.   

Anything you donate that is store bought is greatly appreciated. 

 

    

CARE 

10:00 am 

Wednesday Jan. 28th 

January Nursery 
4– Janet Yunker, Sharon Lawrence 

11– Tiffany Arnett, Lorraine Norton 

18 – Dianne Davis, Kristin Holmes 

25– LaRue Holmes, Pat Mills 

Average Attendance and Giving 
November 30 –December 21, 2014 

Bible Study Attendance  57 
Worship Service                                       96 
Tithes and offerings $4,484 
Needed weekly to meet budget $4,119 

Thank you for your gifts! 

Online giving available at 

www.swiftcreekchurch.com 

Cans for Christ 

Shopping List 

macaroni & cheese 

cereal 

fruit cups/applesauce 

jelly/peanut butter 

saltine crackers 

canned soup 

rice 

canned meat 

beans 

spaghetti sauce 

pasta 

Foyer/Portico Building Fund Update 
  

Construction/Architectural Modifications Cost:  $129,571 

Received as of 12/14/2014:  $  58,988 

Balance Required to Complete Project:   $  70,583 

Church Staff: 

Dr. David Vess, Pastor 

Rev. David Beaver, Minister of Music 

Mrs. Robin Atkins, Director of  

Children and Youth Activities        

Mr. Bobby Mills,                            

Grounds Maintenance 

Mrs. Susan Moore, Financial Secretary 

 

Church Office Hours: 

Monday -- Friday - 9 a.m.-1p.m. 

 

Sunday Schedule: 

Coffee Fellowship—9:30 a.m. 

Bible Study—9:45 a.m. 

Worship Service—11:00 a.m. 

 

Wednesday Schedule: 

Fellowship Meal—5:30 p.m. 

Prayer and Bible Study—6:30 p.m. 

Handbells—6:15 p.m. 

Adult Choir Rehearsal—7:15 p.m. 

 

Monthly Events: 

1st Sunday-Men’s Breakfast 

1st and 3rd Sunday – Youth 

2nd Friday - PNO 

3rd Thursday - WOM 

4th Wednesday-C.A.R.E. Ministry 

Swift Creek Baptist Church 

9300 Penny Road 

Raleigh, NC  27606 

(919) 851-0112 

Fax (919) 851-0171 

Email:  

office@swiftcreekchurch.com 

www.swiftcreekchurch.com 

From the Pastor…. 
I begin with a word of thanks for all the wonderful cards, letters and gifts you all 
sent our way for the Christmas season. Angie and I are grateful to you all for the 
opportunity to serve here at Swift Creek.  
 
It is hard to grasp that another calendar year has been lived and we are on to the 
new adventures God has for us in 2015. The Bible uses two different words for 
time. God operates in kairos, a Greek word which means the "fullness of time or 
just the right time." We are used to operating strictly in chronos, the Greek word 
which means the passage of minutes, days, years, centuries, and even millenni-
ums. For example: Mary did not give birth to Jesus on December 25 at 12:06 
a.m. as we are prone to say in our society when a baby is born. Rather, the Bible 
says it happened when "the time came for her to be delivered" (i.e., the "fullness 
of time" for her pregnancy).  
 
Standing at the start of 2015 we can trust that God will guide us in both His tim-
ing and at the proper time. With the Portico/Foyer project physically starting, we 
will all need to be a little flexible with our expectations. We know we will have at 
least a couple of weeks when we will have to worship in the Fellowship Hall for 
our Sunday Morning Worship.  Also, as many of you have heard, our Secretary, 
Sandy Jones, has taken another position. We will miss her and her wonderful 
Christian spirit. We wish her well. Until we are able to find  a replacement, we will 
try to keep things organized.   
 
Let the familiar words of Frances R. Havergal guide our prayers:  
Another year is dawning, Dear Father let it be, 
In working or in waiting, Another year with thee. 
Another year of progress, Another year of praise, 
Another year of proving, Thy presence all the days. 
Another year of mercies, Of faithfulness and grace, 
Another year of gladness, The glory of thy face. 
Another year of leaning, Upon thy loving breast, 
Another year of trusting, Of quiet, happy rest. 
Another year of service, Of witness for thy love, 
Another year of training, For holier work above. 
Another year is dawning, Dear Father, let it be, 
On earth, or else in heaven, Another year for thee. 
       In God's Grace,  David Vess 
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Deacon Update 

At the regular monthly meeting in December, in addition to the Family Ministry concerns, the Deacons dis-
cussed the following items: 
 
*Portico/Vestibule progress – we have permits.  Builder will put up permit box and order supplies and erect 
fence to keep supplies safe.   
 
*Charles Livengood agreed to assist with revising the Church Constitution in response to the request  for the 
revision to be done.  A committee will be selected by the Deacons for this purpose.   
 
*Building and Grounds Committee will handle advertising and selling the portable sign which is no longer in 
use. 
 
*Attention was given to the names on the church roll: 
 - No known address or contact information 
 - Members who requested to be removed from the roll  
 -Members who have addresses out of the local area and out of the state 
 -Members who do not attend and are reported to be attending other churches 
 -Members whose names not listed in the church directory   
*Members without contact information will be listed in church publications to see if anyone knows how to con-
tact them. 
*It was decided to remove the names of those who had requested to be removed.   
*In order to keep an updated list, we will use three categories on our membership list: 
 1. Active Members 
 2. Non-Resident Members (those moved out of town/out of state) 
 3. In-Active Members (those who do not attend/those without contact information) 
 
* It was voted to prepare new Deacon Family Lists with only active members being listed. 
 
*A question concerning allowing the garbage truck to drive on church property to empty the garbage cans 
from the Rosen home was raised.  After discussion, Charles Norton made a motion that we be good neighbors 
and give approval for the truck to do this.  Motion was seconded and passed by a show of hands. 
 

Fellowship Coffee Schedule 2015 
January Journeymen Angie Vess 

February Shepherd's Flock Lynne Cullins 

March Busy Bees Steve Cox 

April Disciples Tony Lineback 

May Journeymen Angie Vess 

June Shepherd's Flock Lynne Cullins 

July Busy Bees Steve Cox 

August Disciples Tony Lineback 

September Journeymen Angie Vess 

October Shepherd's Flock Lynne Cullins 

November Busy Bees Steve Cox 

December Disciples Tony Lineback 

Please help the Church Clerk update our records. The following people have not removed 

themselves from church membership, but do not attend and we have no current contact 

information for them.  If you have any updated information please notify Lynne Cullins. 

 Sherry Clayborne                                 

 Janet Revnyak 

 Katherine Southall 

 Sonya Steward Clodfelter 

 Beverly Gelvin 

 Faye Atkins 

 Woodrow & Kathy Caudle 

 Keith Davis 

 Betty Hobbs 

 Rhonda Wise 

 Phyllis Rollins 

 Heather & Raley Horton 

 Jay & Penny Howell 

 Amelila Krumsiek 

 Matthew Poole 

 Greg Porter & daughters 

 J.C. Cousins 

 Kelli Pierce Allen 

 Beth Ozment 

 Beverly Finch Adams 

 Brian Childress 

 Steve Ragan 
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     “Another Year Is Dawning” is a seasonal hymn that reminds 

us of God’s faithfulness, mercy, and grace. The text, written by 
Frances Ridley Havergal, expresses the Lord is worthy of our joy-

ful praise, our trust, and witness of His great love. Indeed, we can 

lean upon the name of Jesus for strength and guidance for anoth-

er year of service.  

 

David Beaver 

 

“As thy days, so shall thy strength shall be” (KJV).      NOTES 

MUSIC 

Women On Mission 

Welcome to another year, a precious gift from God, a time for us to use for fun, regular activities, special occasions, and for telling others 
about Jesus, our Savior.  My desire for the Swift Creek WOM is that we will spend more time in 2015 telling others about Jesus.  The Bible is 
clear that those who believe in Christ should share their beliefs and the teachings of Jesus from the Bible.  We sometimes think we can’t do 
this because we don’t know how or what to share.  We let feelings of inadequacy or fear keep our mouths shut.  Sometimes the pace of life is 
the block to us witnessing about Jesus.  I pray that these restraints will not keep us from sharing the Good News in the coming months.  We 
will be deciding what projects and activities are worthy of our efforts in January and February.  More people are needed to join WOM to make 
it easier to carry out the plans we make.  If you have wondered what WOM is and what we do, we invite you to come to a monthly meeting on 
the third Thursday evening at the Church to find out.  Any woman is welcome to join WOM.  The coming year could be your opportunity to 
grow in your faith in Christ and to help someone who is lost find their own faith in Jesus.  “Everything is possible for him (or her) who be-
lieves.”  (Mark 9:23).  What will be possible for Swift Creek WOM this year? 
With hope for a year in the service of our Lord, 
Lynne Cullins 

Robin’s Roundtable 
Happy New Year to ALL! I can hardly believe 

its 2015. We had a wonderful and blessed Christ-
mas and as a church family we blessed many oth-
ers and their families with our wonderful Cantata 
and beautiful Christmas Eve celebrating the birth of   
Jesus Christ our Savior. Also, you helped provide 
food for Christmas meals to 22 families and Christ-
mas gifts to 12 families in need of assistance. God 
blesses us so in turn we can bless others. Thank 
you for helping to bless others with the Love of Je-
sus. I pray God will continue to guide me and each 
of you in service to the Lord to share His Love and 

Salvation. 
In Christ’s Service 
Robin 

Dear Swift Creek Church Family, 
Thank you so much for the generous 

Christmas bonus I received. I also wanted to 

let you know how much I sincerely appreci-

ate and have enjoyed working as your secre-
tary. I look very forward to continuing my 

walk with the Lord with this fellowship! 

In His Name, 

Sandy Jones 

Save The Date 

Portico Fundraising Lunch 
Jan. 11,  2015 

hosted by the Flaten Family 


